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By the Crater FFA Reporter: Sarah Howell 
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Crater FFA Alumni Christmas Tree Sale


	


	Looking for a Christmas tree?  We have found just the place to go. On December 1st and 2nd, and the 8th and 9th from 10am to 5pm Crater FFA Alumni is holding their annual Christmas tree sale. They will be stationed by the greenhouses on the Crater High School Campus, at 655 N. Third St., Central Point. They will be selling fresh, Oregon-grown Noble and Douglas Fir trees with sizes ranging from 5 feet to 12 feet at a cost from $20 - $45. Crater Horticulture hand ties Christmas wreaths that can be customized to your desire for only $15, or if you prefer an undecorated wreath we sell them for $10. Crater Horticulture will also be selling large and small poinsettias. There will be free cocoa, coffee, and candy canes. If your tree needs a fresh cut, we offer them at no cost. So make a point to stop by, and see the Crater FFA students, and buy a fresh Oregon tree at a low cost. 


Written by: Sarah Howell, Chapter Reporter








The Crater FFA Chapter would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who has helped our veterinary science team and livestock judging team travel to Nationals this year through our fundraisers. We thank everyone who helped us gather items, create baskets, set-up and take down, and bid on items at our Harvest Fair Auction. We are also grateful to the Crater FFA Alumni who provided the food for our annual spaghetti feed, and the parents who helped provide desserts for the dessert auction. We all greatly appreciate your support of the Crater FFA Chapter and of your national teams, again thank you!


Written by: Gabby Redhead, Chapter Secretary











Name: James Miller�How long have you been a Ag teacher?: 18 years �What schools did you attend for college?: Blue Mt. Community College, and U of I�Why did you choose to be an advisor?: Educating youth about Ag is what my job is, advising youth about FFA is the joyful part.�What were your favorite CDE and SAE when you were in FFA?: Parli-Pro, Public Speaking, custom haying(5,000-6,000 tons a season), and sheep entrepreneurship (150 ewes)�What “words of advice” would you give our younger generation?:  You have to be happy and true to yourself, otherwise you will live unhappy. �When you were growing up what did you raise on your farm?: Sheep, chickens, horses, and hay.�What was your dream job when you were little?: 6th grade teacher, and a Fighter pilot (until I got to tall).�If you could be any sandwich what would you be and why?: Club, because it has so many different flavors.�What is your favorite activity outside of work?: I like to spend time with my family.





Name: Kristin Kostman�How long have you been an Ag teacher?: 10 Years�What schools did you attend for college?: Boise State, U of I, OSU, and SOU.�Why did you choose to be an advisor?: I wanted to do what my agriculture advisor did for me and teach kids about agriculture.�What were your favorite CDE and SAE when you were in FFA?: Ag Sales, Soil Judging, and Public speaking.�What “words of advice” would you give our younger generation?: Always do your best.�When you were growing up what did you raise on your farm?:  Sheep, cattle, horses, mules, hay, and a 60 acre orchard of plums. �What was your dream job when you were little?: I wanted to be a Veterinarian .�If you could be any sandwich what would you be and why?: Ruben because its complex yet simple… and it just tastes good. �What is your favorite activity outside of work?: Playing with my kids and going on family vacations.





Interviews conducted by: Gabby Redhead, Chapter Secretary








                                        �


The Green Hand Social, which is offered to all first year members of FFA, is held at Phoenix High School on December 10th at 10:00am. The bus will be leaving from the Ag lab at 9:00am. It is such a fun experience to enjoy, especially when our new members don’t know as much about FFA. The Green Hand Social gives you an introduction to the amazing organization that we are all involved in. I encourage all first year members to come to an entertaining, energetic, and exciting event! (  Written by: Sammie Beck, Chapter Sentinel





    	      �


This coming December meeting on the 4th we are going to be having a White Elephant gift exchange and competitive Gingerbread House Constructing!! Just remember that the gift for the white elephant gift exchange has to be $5 or less and it must be school appropriate. We will be having fun while we bond as a chapter. The other officers and I hope to see your fun, energetic selves there!  Written by: Devin Serr, Chapter Vice President





   �


On the afternoon of October 22nd, two state teams plus Crater FFA’s two courageous advisors headed to Indianapolis, Indiana for the 85th National Convention.  Mr. Miller’s traveling group had a relatively uneventful trip, but Mrs. Kostman's gang ran into a few challenges. A delayed takeoff in Eugene caused the troops to miss their connection out of San Francisco and the next flight headed to Indy didn’t leave until 6am the next morning. Everyone decided to make the best of the situation, and suitcase beds and jackets were set out on the airport floor. After a night of tossing and turning on the hard ground and huddling for warmth; the members were more than ready to board the plane. Unfortunately, the only flight Mrs. Kostman could obtain landed in Dayton, Ohio. Fortunately, Mr. Miller came to the rescue and drove to Dayton to pick the group up. Unfortunately, the team’s luggage was not quite so blessed. The baggage didn’t arrive till about 10:30 that night. Thankfully, the rest of the trip was successful and a lot of fun.





While Mrs. Kostman's gang was learning about dealing with airline delays, Mr. Miller's group got to tour  a large Midwest swine operation. The tours took all of Tuesday, and led straight into the team's two-day competitions.





The Livestock Judging Team, consisting of Grace White, Kaylee Bowen, Logan Krische, and Devin Serr began competing bright and early Wednesday morning. Members of the Veterinary Sciences Team; Jacquelyn Brown, Claire Gladman, Rachel Boggs, and Ellie Puttman started their competition soon after. Not only did Crater FFA get to compete in two different career development events; they also experienced the career show, attended inspiring sessions, met FFA members from all around the nation, and shopped at the FFA Mall. Additionally, when the group wasn’t busy at the convention center; they visited a haunted house, toured the Indianapolis Raceway, and checked out the National FFA Center. At the end of the week, after making hundreds of new memories, the Livestock Judging Team received a silver and placed 17th out of 45 teams; while the Veterinary Science Team placed 14th out of 80 teams as well as earned the right to return to Nationals in 2013 to represent Oregon. Congratulations to everyone who competed!			Written by: Claire Gladman, Chapter Treasurer 























    			 �


On Wednesday, October 3, 2012, Crater FFA took two teams to the District Soils judging contest in Bonanza. Team members of the advanced team included Logan Krische, Pierce Gierloff, Michelle Brown, and Shelby Allensworth, and team members of the beginning team were Lane O’Brien, Tanner Brotherton, Kasey Oakley, and Maddie Esser. Lane O’Brien placed 6th overall in the beginning competition.  It was a great experience for all who participated.  Shelby Allensworth’s favorite part was “hanging out with people from our chapter and getting to play in the dirt!” Congratulations to both teams!


Written by: Jacquelyn Brown, Chapter President 








Famous Quotes from Nationals


 


“I left Nationals feeling motivated, sleep deprived, and ready to conquer the world. Thank you Nationals!”


 –Grace White


 


“Someone would want to attend Nationals to see the mass amounts of FFA members come together and serve our nation.” –Gabrielle Redhead


 


“My favorite part of Nationals was the Keynote speakers. They wanted to show us that even when life gets hard you can still make it through with a little dedication and hard work. That nothing is impossible as long as you believe in yourself. Even if you doubt your ability to succeed there are others who know you can.” 


–Logan Krische


 


“It’s fun to realize that you and your chapter are part of the largest youth organization in the world and that there are a lot of people who share your same interests.” –Rachel Boggs


 


“I think it’s just the experience. I would never have been able to go to Indy without FFA. There are so many motivational speakers who literally change your life. My advice: If you have the opportunity to go; grab it and run!” –Sammie Beck


 


“I loved the career show; as it exposed me to different businesses in the agricultural area and other areas of jobs.” –Ellie Puttman


 


“My favorite part of Nationals was the amount of people you have the opportunity to meet.” –Devin Serr


 


 “Somebody would want to go to Nationals because you make lifelong memories, have tons of fun with your chapter and meet other FFA members.” –Jessica Juvinall


 


 “The haunted house really helped us all bond and grow closer together as a whole. The swine unit tour got me thinking about changes I could make in a sheep operation. The chance to mingle with thousands of attractive guys, many with accents wasn't bad either."


 –Cali Drake





 “My favorite part was going to the sessions and hanging out with everyone.” –Kaylee Bowen


 


“Nothing compares to the feeling you get when you’re in a stadium surrounded by about 50,000 FFA members all in blue corduroy jackets. You all may come from different places and have different dreams but you’re there because of one reason: The National FFA Organization.” –Claire Gladman





"My favorite part of Nationals was listening to the inspirational keynote speakers and retiring addresses from the National Officer team, I also enjoyed spending time with chapter members while attending workshops, competing, and visiting the career show." – Jacquelyn Brown


Compiled by: Claire Gladman 





�


On Wednesday, October 3, 2012, Crater FFA took two teams to the District Soils judging contest in Merrill. Team members of the advanced team included Logan Krische, Pierce Gierloff, Michelle Brown, and Shelby Allensworth, and team members of the beginning team were Lane O’Brien, Tanner Brotherton, Kasey Oakley, and Maddie Esser. Lane O’Brien placed 6th overall in the beginning competition.  It was a great experience for all who participated.  Shelby Allensworth’s favorite part was “hanging out with people from our chapter and getting to play in the dirt!” Congratulations to both teams! Written by: Jacquelyn Brown, Chapter President








Upcoming Events


November


2nd: Professional Development Day – No School


6th: FFA Meeting/Alumni Meeting @ 6:45 pm


12th: Veteran’s Day – No School


14th: District Agriculture Sales (sell a product) – 1.30 @ Eagle Point High School


16th: In service – No School


19th – 21st: Parent/Teacher Conferences


22nd- 23rd: Thanksgiving Break – No School


30th: End of 1st Trimester


December





1st: Crater Foundation Auction @ 5pm (OD Required)


1st – 2nd: Alumni Christmas Tree Sale from 10am to 5pm @ Crater High School 


4th: FFA Meeting/Alumni Meeting @ 6:45pm


5th: State Degree Test – 2pm @ Eagle Point High School


8th: State Agriculture Sales – 8am @Crater High School 


8th – 9th: Alumni Christmas Tree Sale from 10am to 5pm @ Crater High School 


10th: Greenhand Social – 10am @ Phoenix High School


18th: Chapter Speaking Contest – 6pm @ Crater High School


20th State Degree Due to Advisors


24th – January 4th: Christmas Break – No School ( School back in session January 7th) 











2
Crater FFA Newsletter: November – December 2012


